

## DEGREE QUALITY ASSESSMENT BOARD

File: 60100-30/CBU-0506CBU/0001 and 60100-30/CBU-0506CBU/0003

June 22, 2007

Dr. Anthony Secco, Vice-President, Academic Cape Breton University 1250 Grand Lakes Rd Box 5300 Sydney NS V1P 6L2

Dear Dr. Secco:

My purpose in writing is to share with you the recommendation of the Degree Quality Assessment Board (the Board) to the Minister of Advanced Education regarding Cape Breton University's (CBU) applications for use of the word 'university' and for a Bachelor of Business Administration (BBA).

At its May 28, 2007 meeting, the Board reviewed the expert panels' BBA and organization review reports, and CBU's response to the reports.

S13

S13

.../2

Degree Quality Assessment Board PO Box 9177 Stn Prov Govt Victoria BC V8W 9H8 Telephone: (250) 387-6166 Facsimile: (250) 356-8851 If you have questions regarding this letter or the degree quality assessment process, please do not hesitate to contact the Secretariat at:

Degree Quality Assessment Board c/o Ministry of Advanced Education Policy and System Quality Branch PO Box 9177 Stn Prov Govt Victoria BC V8W 9H8

Fax: (250) 356-8851

Telephone: (250) 387-5163

Email: AVED.DQABSecretariat@gov.bc.ca

Sincerely,

Brian Gillespie

Chair

Ms. Susan Brown, Director pe:

Policy and System Quality Branch Ministry of Advanced Education